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Dear Parents 
 
Congratulations to: 
 

 Our cross country team who competed at the District Cross Country competition last Friday in Louth.  
Out of the squad of 70 runners in very testing conditions, our Y10/11 (Inter) girls’ team finished 2nd 
overall and the Y7 boys 3rd.  The following pupils have qualified for the County finals to be held in 
Stamford on Saturday 18 January 2020: 
Ellie Rainbow - 2nd Inter girls, Tilly Mossop - 3rd Inter girls, Josh Mowbray - 6th Junior boys,  
Zak Stuart - 8th Y7 boys, Sebastien Evans - 10th Junior boys, Lucy Housman - 11th Junior girls,  
Kai Rawlings - 12th Y7 boys, Laura Jeanes - 13th inter girls, Bronwen Steer - 14th Inter girls,  
Alicia Otter - 16th Inter girls, Elise Lowes – 16th Y7 girls, Truman Woodhall - 17th Y7 boys and  
Ryan Pain - 17th Inter boys. 
 

 Lucas Abbott (10T) who has attained 60 merits. 
 

 The following pupils who have attained their Silver Merit Awards: 
 Charlotte Sumner-Wilson (7T) Isobel Cowley (8S) Lucy Housman (8T) 
 

 The Middle and Upper School pupils who have attained 40 merits: 
Aimee Howsam (9C) Tamzin Platts (9C) Grace Sheldon (9S) 
Oliver Watson (9S) Georgie Johnson (10C) Gabriella Perry (10S) 
 
The following pupils who have recently attained their Bronze Merit Awards: 
Emily Connor (7C) Annie Palmer (7C) Truman Woodhall (7C) 
Jack Daniels (7S) Archie Stow (7S) Ava Kelleher (7T) 
Finley Smith (7T) Annabelle Swaby (7T) Amy Boyack (8C) 
Gemma Damms (8T) Megan Jackson (8T) Annabelle Murtagh (8T) 
 

 The Middle and Upper School pupils who have attained 25 merits: 
Elissa Leyland (9C) Jack Brown (9S) Madeleine Hynes (9T) 
Henrietta Mossop (9T) Joshua Ray (9T) Katie Foster (10C) 
Libby Stow (10S) Kiara Sweet (10S) Laura Jeanes (10T) 
Eliza Taylor (10T) Kitty Evans (11C) Harrison McDonald (11S) 
Archie Pridgeon (11S) Leo Smith (11S) James Gilliatt (11T) 
Daisy Holt (12S)   

 

10 December 2019 

Pupils delivering 

hampers to friends at 

Alford Day Centre. 

 
 

 



 

Y8 Options and Parents’ Evening is on Thursday 16 January 2020, 6.00 - 9.00 pm.  The evening starts with a 
meeting about options and is followed by appointments with subject staff.  An appointments form is 
attached to this letter and will also be distributed to Y8 pupils tomorrow.  Our Y10 Parents’ Evening takes 
place the following week on Wednesday 22 January 2020, 5.00 – 8.00 pm.  Appointments forms for this 
evening will be distributed after the Christmas break. 
 
To streamline our photographic consent confirmation in line with the GDPR requirement, we are asking all 
parents to give their consent electronically, even if you have already provided written consent.   We attach 
guidance on data consent options for your information and thank you for your complying with this 
requirement. 
 
Finally, a reminder that our Carol Concert is next Monday 16 December 2019 at 7.00 pm.  Tickets available 
from the school office (£6 and £4 for concessions) and on the door. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Mr G Thompson 
Headteacher 

It has been announced this week that following 

recent trials, Oliver Arnold has been selected to 

play for the Nottinghamshire Lincolnshire 

Derbyshire Under 16’s Rugby Football Union, 

in short NLD U16S RFU. 

 
What an achievement Oliver, well done! 

 


